SECRETARY’S NOTES
PICKERINGTON LACROSSE ASSOCIATION MINUTES

October 14, 2012
ATTENDEES:

Missy Walton, Brian Walton, Dave Slovina, Paul Johnson, Dan Dankowski, Denise Lutz, Staci Dowdell, Luann Todd, Tim Giardina, Jeff Grundey, Janet Wermuth, 
Guest: Jeff Michelson
The meeting was called to order at 7:03 pm at Dairy Queen
Approval of prior minutes:



-Dan Dankowski motioned to approve minutes 



-Brian second the motion



-all yea’s

Equipment: Dave Slovina 


-Dave provided a sample of what the Central boys uniforms will look like.


-helmet reconditioning/purchasing discussed

Fundraising:  Staci Dowdell 


-It’s been very difficult to get volunteers to work OSU 



-would like to discuss/propose raising fees next year to equal school sports



 And eliminate OSU.  The additional $75 per player would cover most of 



 The OSU revenue.



-we still have several games to cover and are short.



-to date, the breakdown of volunteers has been:



North girls 25 volunteers



North boys 17 volunteers



Central girls 31 volunteers



Central boys 30 volunteers



-we’ve only had the maximum / desired # of volunteers twice.  This makes 



It hard on the workers there.


-A motion was made to raise fees and eliminate working OSU in 2013



-Staci motioned



-Denise second the motion



-All yea’s


-We will have spirit wear online (through BSN)

Public Input:


-welcome guest, Jeff Michelson.  He stated that he was simply checking on the transition of the board. 
Treasurers Report:  Janet Wermuth  


-Paid a few items (storage unit, Midwest for helmets, final bus bill)

-Some upcoming expenses will be Central uniforms, helmet reconditioning, website.


-Received some OSU checks, still a few outstanding

-A proposed budget was distributed

-budget was based on $300 per player and used 90% of last year registrations.

-changes:


-add $800 to transportation to cover potential playoff games


-raise registration from $300 to $325 for 2013.


-A motion was made to accept the budget with the discussed revisions



-Denise motioned

-Dave second the motion



-All yea’s


-IRS letter was received stating that we need to register as a different 501.  We 


Are in the process of contacting them and working that out to verify which type 


And adjust our article of incorporation if needed.

Central Girls:  Luann Todd 


-a few game changes have been made to the schedule


-we still need to schedule the North vs Central games



-we prefer Friday 5/10 if the boys teams can adjust and move



Their schedules.  Also would need to move Central boys senior night.


-Luann and Christine are meeting with Tony Tucker on 10/17


-Central girls are planning an overnight trip in April



-Luann asked for some sort of reimbursement for coaches travel.




-Janet researched info on travel and suggested .55 per mile and 




$45 per day toward food and/or hotel


-A motion was made for $100 per coach (maximum of $300 per team) for reimbursement toward travel expenses with 1 overnight trip per team.



-Luann motioned

-Brian second the motion



-All yea’s



-Janet will amend the budget, adding back to the fundraising amount.

-Girls Lacrosse Clinic:  will  not be PLA affiliated.



-the information is Oct 28. 3-6grades and 7-12 grades at the PYAA



Football complex.  North and Central girls coaches obtaining insurance.



College players will be working the clinic.

North Girls:  Dan Dankowski


-Dan is having a meeting with Molly soon and asked to have the meeting with Jeff Grundy.


-Molly has the game schedule

North Boys: Jeff Grundy


-the coach has met with the seniors


-will coach the 7v7 at OSU


-Schedule is done, 9 away and 9 home games


-Jeff spoke briefly with Molly – mentioned the practice field received an irrigation system and may be an issue in the spring.


-no conditioning after 10:00 pm

Central Boys:  Brian Walton


-Reported that coach Campbell had his baby today



-Janet will purchase a gift card on behalf of PLA and send


-Schedule is not finalized

Publicity: Denise Lutz

-website is up to date. 

-cleaning up email addresses

-invoice came in for websites.

Membership: Paul Johnson


-Paul will update the registration form to reflect the adjusted reg. fees discussed earlier. 

-Paul will get the form to Denise to put on the website.  

-Some schools send contracts to the athletic dept to confirm games, our schools will not accept contracts due to Lacrosse not being a full varsity sport.  Team Directors will have to confirm with other teams.

Vice President Report: not present


-no report.

Presidents Report: Tim Giardina:

-Tim and Paul met with Vince Utterback prior and then with Mark Aprile, Molly, Daryl, Tony and Devon (Tony’s grad student).  The meeting went well.

-reviewed last year, where our program is, pointed out our OCC’s, player

Of the year, coach of the year, etc.  Gave our field usage requests.  Were 

Told that all of our coaches need to apply online and schedule their 

Interviews with the Asst. AD’s.

-reviewed field conditions and issues.

-we committed to seed Central this year on game days.  Will 

Talk to Kenny regarding correct mix and the maintenance schedule. 

-Larry will do all field lining, however, asked that we do initial lining on all fields .

-reviewed our practice field requests and schedules.

-discussed stadium usage.  Aprile stated that it needs to be discussed with the Athletic executive board and we should also revisit our program entirely.  A meeting will be scheduled.

-track schedules are not in yet. 

Old Business: 
-Trainers –will be new this year as the school is using different trainers.  

-we will pay if there is not another school event scheduled, just as we did last year. 

-the athletic dept. will schedule game day busses. 

New Business:  none
Meeting adjourned at 8:46

-Denise motioned to adjourn

-Paul second 

-all yeas

